Moscow Food Co-op Board of Director’s Meeting Minutes

June 10, 2008

Location: UI Business and Technology Incubator, 121 W. Sweet Ave.

Present: Kimberly Vincent, Joe Thompson, Kathleen Ryan, Bill Beck, Gary Macfarlane, Candace Magnuson (appointed recorder)

Absent: Donal Wilkinson, Chris Caudill, Kenna Eaton (GM)

Call to Order: 6:01 pm

Opening Discussion:


Action: Add strategic plan to July’s agenda.  It will be presented September 6th at annual membership meeting.


Volunteer Committee Update: members have been surveying other co-ops which have fallen into 3 basic camps: (1) has no volunteers because they either stopped their program or never had one, (2) has no operations volunteers, (3) is continuing their program including operations volunteers without concern (examples of each camp were in both large and small co-ops).  Next Tuesday, June 17th, the committee will set up a table at the co-op to facilitate conversations with members on this topic.  


Action: Bill will designate someone to take minutes for volunteer committee meetings, using a laptop, for consistent submission to the BOD. 


Action: Joe will send the bylaws to Gary.


Membership Committee Update: members have been surveying some local business partners.  The general opinion from these business partners is the biggest benefit of the program is exposure, that the program should remain, and that asking business partners to sign an agreement about equal opportunity employment is appropriate.


Action: Staff bonus will be put on the agenda for July.


Discussion: does the BOD need to approve staff bonuses?  Seems there is discrepancy between policies and personnel handbook and clarification is needed.

Acton: Kenna will craft a staff bonus proposal for the BOD to approve at the July meeting.

Minutes: 


Bill motioned, seconded by Kathleen to approve the May 2008 minutes with the agreed upon revisions.  The vote was unanimous to approve; Kimberly abstained.

Action Items From Previous Meetings: (6:32)
Greg Kimberling had to cancel because of a family emergency.  He will be rescheduled within July’s agenda.  

Action:  Kimberly will email Greg to schedule him during July’s meeting.

Discussion: Items to discuss with Greg: Director’s insurance, volunteer insurance, and a general outline of what insurance the co-op has and what Greg perceives that it needs.

Monthly Agenda Items: (6:38)

GM Financials: 

Discussion: impact of creation of Store Operations Manager position.  Questions: is the Co-op staff getting top heavy?  Is creating another salaried position a better use of funds than raising wages in lower tiers? 

Action:  Candace will send the Store Operations Manager job description to the BOD.

GM Comments within GM financial report:
“Sales are still strong with daily average increasing beyond expectations by 7.68% however GPI is about 5% and accounts for some of that growth. As a result we are adjusting our projections & checking our prices.

The most noteworthy item is our increased profitability YTD. This year depreciation will amount to  $115,000

Equipment: We agreed to purchase the deli register, which arrived in mid- May~ total price was under $8k. with an operational “live” date of July 1st.                                             Staffing: Unfortunately we are loosing our Kitchen manager, Amy Richard, who is returning to school in the fall. We are also in the process of replacing our deli service manager, Derek Johnson and have just hired a new A/P clerk.                                        April/May Happenings: The parking lot remodel finally took place and seems to be a good move according to the customers. Final work will take place by the end of May.                                                                                                            Repairs were made to our parking lot sign last month. We improved the safety by removing the railing and adding a pole to install letters, we repaired the lower faces and added our logo.                                                                                                                              I am creating a new position, Store Manager, which will help me run the store better. This new management position will oversee operations, the facility and several of the department managers.                                                                                                      And I’m in the process of creating another new position: member outreach. My hope is that this person will work to increase the number of members as well as increase the avenues and opportunities for greater engagement. The position will open for hiring in mid-June.                                                                                                                                      In mid July we will bring a consultant from ECRS/Catapult to help train our inside staff as to how better to utilize our POS system. All staff that use the system will be required to attend.                                                                                                                                    In early September I will bring back Carole Coulter for training in hiring and supervising staff. With a large number of new managers we need to ensure that they have the skills and tools to do the job of supervision correctly and effectively.                                                                                                            Next MADay June 19th~ get your shopping list ready!                                                        And we’re adding a “Baby Day” in July where we’ll feature items we carry for baby’s and toddlers, some fun crafts for the younger folks in a special “Co-op Kidz” day as well as bringing in some local professionals who can help answer Mum’s questions.                                                                                                         The spring cooking classes were a great success. We had a larger turnout than previously and the comments were very positive. In addition the co-ordinator actually made some money for the first time [$800] organizing and ensuring the success of this series.                                                                                                           At the end of May we planned to be hosting one of a series of workshops sponsored by the Northwest Co-operative Development Center entitled “How to grow a Co-op”, however it was cancelled due to poor registration.                                                                                                   I’ll be participating on a panel at the upcoming Cooperative Consumer managers Association [CCMA] conference on the post-expansion experience.”
Kathleen motioned, seconded by Kimberly, to accept as compliant the GM financial report.  The vote was unanimous to accept.


Action: Kenna will present the board with an outline of tier structure (GM, managers, staff).

GM Report on Policy B3 and B4:

A request was made that all multiple page documents have headers and page numbers.


Action: Kimberly will create a header template for policy reports.

Policy B3: 


Discussion: is direct inspection of the GM’s ability to communicate with the BOD inherent in the presentation of her report?  


Action:  Kenna will elaborate upon the statement “monitoring by direct inspection is an area yet to be developed” for the BOD at July’s meeting.

Discussion: Should, and how should, the BOD directly inspect materials backing up GM reports?

Action: The BOD will look at all the policies that require direct inspection and generate ideas to ensure that the GM gets feedback.


Kathleen motioned, seconded by Kimberly, to accept as compliant the GM report on policy B3.  The vote was unanimous to accept the report; Gary abstained.


Discussion: is the new format appropriate?  Is it too confusing in terms of the flow of material?


Policy B4:


Bill motioned, seconded by Kimberly, that Kenna explain the emergency succession plan in greater detail at the July meeting, after the BOD has had a chance to view the Store Operations Manager job description.  Vote was unanimous to approve the motion.

New Agenda Items: (7:10)  

“Road Map”:


Discussion: BOD doesn’t feel that its goals for this project were met.  The focus of the project is too broad in that it outlines store navigation and membership involvement generally instead of specifically focusing on communication with the BOD. 


Action:  Candace will develop a smaller, directly focused flow chart based on Chris’s outline to meet the BOD’s needs and with the BOD’s approval will post it on the BOD board within the store.  

Action:  Joe will send a portion of the candidacy packet to Kimberly.

Action:  Kimberly will use this portion of the candidacy packet to construct a paragraph describing the BOD’s role and importance within the Co-op.  She will then send this to Candace. 

Retreat: 

Holly O’Neil has been arranged as facilitator for the retreat on June 21st-22nd.  A cabin on Moscow Mountain has been reserved that provides the option for some members to sleep inside and others to sleep outside in tents.

Possible topics for retreat:



-code of conduct for members



-team building

-member/owner issue 



-increasing BOD productivity

Discussion: agreement that the two main issues needing to be discussed are Holly’s knowledge of structures of other co-ops in terms of how they define ownership and how the BOD can increase productivity.


Discussion: code of conduct for members is important but needs to follow better definition of membership.  In effort to immediately address the issue of conflict resolution a management/BOD training session has been scheduled for July 1st, with Deborah Norum.  

Action: BOD members send any issues or questions they would like Deborah Norum to address in the conflict resolution training to her via dnorum@moscow.com ASAP.

Proposed that planning for the next retreat begin immediately.

Website: 

Discussion: develop a section designed to promote education through writings, links, etc.  The responsibility for the section rotates monthly around the BOD members.


-suggestion, make it a two-way forum for members to contribute as well.

Action: Chris will write an opening paragraph that describes the new section of the website.

Gary left at 8:05.

What we eat in a week:  


Action: Kathleen is going to write an article about the “what we eat in a week” competition for the July newsletter.  

Discussion: possibility of a BOD member submitting a picture of their own family with food instead of waiting to get use rights for the website’s pictures.  Or buying posters of a social studies teachers website to use in store.


Interconnectedness of messy issues:


Discussion: reemphasis of the interconnection of issues of membership vs. ownership, code of conduct for members, and the bylaws.  Expression of feelings that another meeting with Mark Mumford will only be effective if he is willing to present the BOD with suggestions as to how they should resolve the member vs. owner issue.

Next Meeting: July 15th, 6pm

Meeting Adjourned: 8:13 pm
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